
SEPTEMBER 2024 NEWSLETTER 
 
 
Hello fellow Safarians! 
 
This is our official goodbye to summer, and welcome to fall newsletter! We hope you had a great 
summer. 
 
Our September Membership Meeting was well attended. The audio and video are available on MySafari. 
Please fast forward on the audio portion for approximately 3:50 seconds when the meeting began. 
 
We have a few things to remind members about, but first, we would like to congratulate our new Board 
of Directors: 
 

Mike Chase   Vice-President 
Jeanne Steffey   Treasurer 
Sally Drape  Financial Director 
Kim Stevenson   Secretary 
Ferdie Kloetzer   Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, and 
Mari-Jo Truett   Assistant Financial Director, 
 
and of course, our President, Rae Bohn, whose position was not up for election this term. 
 

 
Sales Closings - As a reminder, there will be no sales closings from September 23 – 30, 2024. 
 
Invoices for Dues - Meter readings will be taking place on September 23rd and 24th, and invoices will be 
coming out on the first of October. Remember that all bills are to be paid by the 30th of the month to 
avoid a late fee of $50. If you do not receive your invoice by October 10, 2024, please call or email 
Safari.  
 
Winterization – Please remember to winterize your units. When you shut down your place for the 
winter, turn the water off at your main shut-off valve to avoid freezing pipes if you are leaving for an 
extended period of time or for the season.  Also, disconnect garden hoses. 
 
Activities in the Lodge – Every week there is Monday Morning Coffee at 10:00 am.  On Tuesdays and 
Thursdays there is a strength building, low impact class from 10-11 am. Everyone is welcome, and please 
bring a floor mat and weights if you have them. There are also some to borrow. 
 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact the board at 360-355-9512 and leave a 
message, or by email at 3205safari@gmail.com 
 
Thank you for making Safari such a great community! 
 
Safari Board of Directors 
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